

April 16, 2018

TO: BUSINESSES AND RESIDENTS

Dear Sir/Madam:

Project No: 1700095, City File No. 18-R-03

Regarding: Province of Manitoba/City of Winnipeg

2018 Local Street Renewal Program

Killarney Avenue - Pembina Highway and Caledon Road

We wish to advise you that the above street renewal project has been approved for construction this summer as part of the 2018 Local Street Renewal Program of the Province of Manitoba/City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department.

Your street is part of a contract involving other street renewals in your area. Approximately one (1) week prior to the commencement of construction, you will be advised of the intended starting date. At this time, it is expected construction on your street will take place sometime between the beginning of July and mid-October of this year.

Between Baylor Avenue and Caledon Road

The work will include concrete pavement and curb repairs of the street. This includes portions of concrete joint and slab renewals which will require excavation of the existing street where required. This work will be followed by the placement of new asphalt pavement to improve drainage and rideability. City sidewalk will also be replaced as required.

During construction, the street will be open to local traffic only and parking will be prohibited. Pedestrian access will be maintained throughout the construction period.

Between Pembina Highway and Baylor Avenue

The work will involve reconstruction of the roadway and sidewalks within the City right-of-way. This includes excavation and removal of the existing roadway and the construction of new roadway structure with asphalt pavement. Replacement of sidewalk and regrading of the boulevard will also be completed as required.

During construction, the street will turn into a one-way street to allow for access to businesses from one direction. Pedestrian access will be maintained via current boulevards and sidewalks. Parking will be prohibited.

Please advise the writer if you have any underground appurtenances (sprinkler system, lighting cable, etc.) within 6.0 meters (20 feet) of the street curb line. Should there be any underground appurtenances, the Contractor can be advised and appropriate precautions taken to prevent any damage if regrading of the boulevard is required.

We recognize the fact that this project will cause you some inconvenience and disruption during its course and apologize for this. Should you have any questions concerning the project or accessibility needs at this time or during construction, please contact the undersigned at 204-977-8370. Your patience during construction will be much appreciated.

Yours truly, Morrison Hershfield Limited

wen Coolidge

311
Services
non urgents

Winnipeg
à votre servicel

S11 Non-Emergency City Services Winnipeg at your service.

Gwen Coolidge, P.Eng. Transportation Engineer

RB:dh cc:

Ryan Munro - City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department

Debbie Mikulik - City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division

Councilor Janice Lukes, South Winnipeg - St. Norbert Ward

